
 
July 16, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 

We are aware of a rumor circulating about the possibility of Governor Pritzker announcing at a 
press conference tomorrow a return to fully remote learning for the fall. We have confirmed with 
the Governor's Office that the rumor is false. At this time, there are no changes to the ISBE and 
IDPH joint transition guidance for fall.  

Thank you for your ongoing partnership to serve our students safely.  

 

Sincerely,  

  
Dr. Carmen I. Ayala    
State Superintendent of Education    
Illinois State Board of Education 
 
 
 
 


